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To the Members of the Planning Commission
and Kalan Contreras of the Planning Department,
I fully support the proposed zoning change C14-20234-0115 from SF-3 to SF-3 at
906 West 17th, Austin, 78701, the Frieda and Walter Bohn House.
The Historic Landmark designation is to protect, enhance, and preserve individual
structures or sites that are of architectural, historical and cultural significance.
At 906 West 17th, the structure has a folk art aspect which is unique in this area.
The distinguished 2 families who have lived there have made significant
contributions to the people of Austin.  The Frieda and Walter Bohn house is
surrounded by 4 land marked houses.
Thank you for considering this historic gem.
Sincerely, 
Megan Meisenbach 
The Matsen House
City and State Historic Landmark

CAUTION: This is an EXTERNAL email. Please use caution when clicking links or
opening attachments. If you believe this to be a malicious or phishing email, please

report it using the "Report Message" button in Outlook. 
For any additional questions or concerns, contact CSIRT at

"cybersecurity@austintexas.gov". 

City of Austin 
Council Meeting Backup: November 21, 2024 File ID: 24-6111

Page 1 of 2

mailto:Kalan.Contreras@austintexas.gov


October 5, 2024 

Dear Ms. Kalan Contreras 
Planning Commission 
City of Austin 

Dear Ms. Contreras and The Planning Commission, 

I heartily support Bob and Janet Swaffar’s application to have their home at 906 
West 17, known as the Freida and Walter Bohn Home, to be zoned as historic. 

The several historic homes in our Judges Hill Neighborhood help provide 
neighborhood stability for both long term and new residents in Austin.  Both 
preserved communities and the provision for new housing are necessary if our 
city is to remain a vital civilizing community.  

The Planning Commission is to be commended for considering this appeal for 
community preservation. 

Sincerely, 

Albert Meisenbach 
1800 San Gabriel St. 
Austin TX 78757  
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